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Gokcan Algul 
Alaturca 
The Lodge 
Kingsbury Road 
London  
NW9 9HA 
 
13 November 2023 
 
Our Ref: 11658 
 
Dear Mr Algul,   
 
Licensing Act 2003 – Unauthorised Licensable Activities  
Re: Alaturca, The Lodge, Kingsbury Road, London, NW9 9HA 
 
I am writing to confirm my visit at the above premises with officers from the Nuisance Control 
Team and Queensbury Safer Neighbourhood Team on Monday 6 November 2023 at 00:10hrs. 
 
At the time of my visit, you informed me that you were hosting an event in celebration of your 
birthday. You stated that your agent  had submitted a Temporary Event Notice (TEN) to 
run the event from Sunday 5 November to 6 November 2023 and finish at 03:00hrs. You were 
unable to provide written acknowledgement from the Council to confirm receipt of your TEN 
application.  
 
According to our records, the Council have not received a TEN for the aforementioned event. In 
this case, it is apparent that you providing unauthorised licensable activities.  
 
You were reminded that the request for CCTV recordings for the below dates in August 2023 
remain outstanding. You confirmed that the CCTV recordings are still available, however your 
engineer had injuries, which prevented them to action the request.  
 

• Thursday 3 August 2023 – 23:00hrs to 04:30hrs 

• Sunday 6 August 2023 – 23:00hrs to 04:30hrs 

• Thursday 10 August 2023 – 23:00hrs to 03:00hrs 
 
In addition to the above request, I would also like to review CCTV recordings for the following 
dates: 
 

• Friday 20 October 2023 – 00:30hrs to 03:30hrs 

• Monday 23 October 2023 - 00:30hrs to 03:30hrs 
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• Friday 27 October 2023 – 00:30hrs to 03:30hrs 

• Monday 6 November 2023 - 00:30hrs to 03:30hrs 
 
Please contact me by Friday 17 November 2023 to make arrangements to collect the CCTV 
footages. 
 
If you require any clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
Regulatory Services  
 
cc. Brent Licensing Police 
      Queensbury SNT 
      Nuisance Control Team  
      
       
 
 




